
Planning Ahead 
 

June 12-13      
        SBC Annual Meeting- Dallas 
 

June 14 
THRIVE Roundtable 

 
June 19  

Mell Ministers’ Meeting 
 

June 21  
Mell Evangelism/Missions Team 

 
June 26 

Encouraging/Strengthening Team 
       
June 28  

Mell Administrative Team 
 

July 4 
Independence Day  

(Mell Office Closed) 
 

July 12 
THRIVE Roundtable 

 
July 17 

Mell Ministers’ Meeting 
 

July 19 
Mell Evangelism/Missions Team 

 
July 24 

Encouraging/Strengthening Team 
 

July 24 
Mell Senior Adult Luncheon 

 
July 26 

Mell Administrative Team 

The Mell Baptist Association exists to Encourage Churches, Strengthen Churches, and 
Partner with Churches to Reach People with the Gospel of Jesus Christ. 

  

Established 1886. 
 

  

www.mellbapt.com          June 2018 

 

 

 

 

Please pray for the SBC Annual Meeting  



AM THOUGHTS 

 
 

The meeting with the two representatives of the Billy Graham Evangelistic 

Association went well on May 8. There were 21 present representing 18    

different churches in the Tifton area. After a presentation of an overview of a 

Will Graham Celebration, all present agreed to take the next step which is 

conducting another meeting with a larger representation of churches and    

business leaders. Please continue to pray for God’s will in this matter. We are 

waiting to hear from the representatives of BGEA about scheduling this   

meeting. 

The THRIVE Roundtables have gone well. There has been great response to 

this from our pastors/churches. We have had fourteen different churches    

represented at the two monthly meetings of the roundtables. We are having 

sessions at 2:30 PM at the Mell Office and at 5:30 PM at a church on the   

second Thursday of each month. Please pray for God to use these roundtables 

to accomplish all He desires. 

Here is a summary of two emails that I received from Thom Rainer, President 

of Lifeway (1/9/2017 and 3/20/2017) that are food for thought—one negative 

and one positive. 

“Six Statements That Can Kill a Church” 

Six statements that Dr. Rainer has heard from church members whose   

churches have died.  

1. We pay our pastor to do evangelism. 

2. Without our money, this church would be in trouble. 

3. This church is not meeting my needs. 

4.  We pay the salary of the pastor and staff, so they should listen to us. 

5.  We will let the next generation deal with change. 

6.  I was here years before the pastor came; I’ll be here years after he is gone. 

“Five Things the Traditional Church Is Doing Well” 

1. The members have a deep love and concern from one another. 

2. They are loyal to the institution. 

3. They are passionate about giving to missions. 

4. They offer stability to the congregation. 

5. The members have a historical perspective that can be healthy for the 

church. 

I would be interested to know if you have heard any of the “killing           

statements.” I have! Have you observed any of the “Things the Traditional 

Church Is Doing Well?” I have! Definitely food for thought as we look at our 

churches. 

Please be praying for the Southern Baptist Convention’s Annual Meeting in 

Dallas June 12-13 and its related meetings. There are differing opinions on a 

few issues that have been reported in the press. Please pray for God’s will to 

be done in a spirit of unity. 

Thanks again for the opportunity you give me to serve the Lord through being 
your Associational Missionary! I count it a privilege. Let’s keep our eyes on 
the Lord and work together to see “His kingdom come and His will be done.” 

 
TOM 

Useful Links: 

Southern Baptist Convention 
http://www.sbc.net/ 

 
North American Mission Board 

http://www.namb.net/ 
 

International Mission Board 
http://www.imb.org/ 

 
Georgia Baptist Mission Board 

https://gabaptist.org/ 
 

Mell Baptist Association 
http://mellbapt.com/ 

 
Christian Index 

http://christianindex.org 

Community News 

Mt. Zion Baptist Church is searching for a   

full-time pastor. Please send resumes to:   

 Howard DuVall,                                         

 1333 West County Line Road                      

 Sycamore, GA 31790                                      

or to bravepanther66@gmail.com.               

Resumes will be accepted until July 13.  

 EMMAUS ROAD QUARTET WILL BE in     

Concert at Alapaha Baptist Church on Sunday 

June 10, 2018 at 6 PM. A Love Offering will 

be collected and a meal will be served after the      

concert in the Ministry building. 

http://www.sbc.net
http://www.namb.net
http://www.imb.org
http://www.gabaptist.org
http://mellbapt.com
http://christianindex.org
mailto:bravepanther66@gmail.com


CELEBRATIONS 

June 

Birthdays 
 

  7 Dorothy Layfield                Mt. Zion 
  8 Charlene Fogarty                Unity 
25 Greg Love                         CrossView 

   
 Anniversaries 

 
   6 Rev/Mrs. John Hughes          Tifton, First 
    9 Rev/Mrs. William Fogarty      Unity 
  26 Rev/Mrs. Benji Rowland         Journey 

 
Pastor/Staff Anniversaries 

 
  1 Andy Ring  Salem 
  1 Mark Myers  Tifton, First 
  3 Pete Jones  Enigma 
20  Fred Evers  Northside 

 
July 

 

Birthdays 

 
   7 Mark Myers  Tifton, First 
   8 William Fogarty Unity 
 14 Jim Donovan  Tifton, First 
 15 Casey Kilgore  Northside  
 20 Glenn Ford  Calvary 
 

 Anniversaries 
 

Pastor/Staff Anniversaries 
 

1  Jose Lopez  Vida Abundante 
1 Wayne Roe  Tifton, First 

 
 

Food Pantry 2018 
 

              January  Liberty 
             February Tifton, First 
             March  Zion Hope 
         April 
  May  Oak Grove 
  June  Unity   
  July 
  August  Eastside   
  September Ty Ty Baptist 
  October  New River 
  November Northside 
  December Brookfield 
 

The Food Pantry served 17 households in  April 
 

If your church would like to sponsor the Food    
Pantry for a month in 2018, give us a call at          
229-386-0865 and let us know which month you 
would like to have. 

Churches wishing to inform the public of upcoming events, please       
forward the information about the event to our office via email or        
snail-mail so that it will arrive by the 20th of each month for   inclusion in 
the newsletter. 

Our mailing address is: 
Mell Baptist Association 

P.O. Box 1547 
Tifton, GA  31793 

mellbapt@friendlycity.net.  Or call (229) 386-0865 

August 17-18, 2018 
Turning Point at Mabel White Baptist Church 

1415 Bass Road 
Macon, Georgia 31210 

Literacy Missions Mini-Conference, South 
Georgia    Tifton  (Tift County), GA  - 

 DATE: 

Saturday, July 21   9:30 am - 4:30 pm 

 LOCATION: 

First Baptist Church of Tifton  404 Love Avenue  Tifton, GA 31794   
Family Life Center 

      COST: 
$25 per person or $22 per person if a church registers 5 or more 
attendees with a church check 

 CONTACT PERSON: 

Donna Milner -  229-457-5612 /  dcmilner@gmail.com 

 REGISTRATION: 
Deadline:  Friday, July 6, 2018 
To view schedule, session descriptions, and to register online, 
please click on the following link: 

http://www.arborbaptist.org/#/forms/literacy-missions      

 

Please plan on attending  

What:  Sunday School Training 

When:  September 8, 2018 

Where:  First Baptist Church Tifton 

mailto:mellbapt@friendlycity.net
mailto:dcmilner@gmail.com
http://www.arborbaptist.org/#/forms/literacy-missions


 Mell Baptist Association 
 817 North Central Ave. 
 P.O. Box 1547 
 Tifton, GA  31793 
 RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 
 
 

 
 PH:  229-386-0865 
 mellbapt@friendlycity.net 
 www..mellbapt.com 
  

Non-Profit Organization 
U.S. Postage Paid 
Chula, GA  31733 

Permit No. 5 

Monthly Financials 

(April, 2018) 

 

 
 

  Budget Needs:  $9,718.08   

  Funds Received $7,814.12   

  Expenses:  $8,539.17   

             

BCM NEWS 
 
 

The Bible says, “5 Trust in the Lord with all thine 
heart; and lean not unto thine own understand-
ing. 6 In all thy ways acknowledge him, and he 
shall direct thy paths ñ Proverbs 3:5-6  In order to 
trust God you must truly seek Him.  This past year 
was okay but it was definitely not a stellar year! I had 
to deal with surgery from a broken leg the first of 
August and then my father was sick this past semes-
ter and passed away.  When the leader is down it 
affects the whole group!  So when we began to think 
of next semester prayer was a priority and God 
blessed! So many times we say we believe this verse 
but do we really?  Well, let me tell you, God showed 
BCM the meaning of this verse this past month!  
 
 Leadership met at the end of April to plan the fall 
semester.  Our theme selected was a cord of three –
ñThough one may be overpowered, two can de-
fend themselves. A cord of three strands is not 
quickly broken.ò Ecc. 4:12   Leadership planned to 
focus on Jesus, Others, and You.  After school was 
out and I went to a collegiate conference and the ses-
sions I attended were – Evangelism, Prayer, and Dis-
cipleship.  The sessions were excellent and it was 
like God was saying – make this your focus too!  
Already ideas are swarming about how to combine 
these two sets of three.  Please pray for the summer 
group and leadership as we seek God in planning 
how to incorporate these threes into the semester. I 
know if we follow the path God is guiding us in, it 
will be a blessed year! 
 
I do also ask that you pray for all our students who 
will be serving this summer.  We have several that 
are serving in local churches with kids and youth, 7 
serving with BCM summer missions, some with vari-
ous camps, one that just left to serve across the world 
for at least a year, and many that are serving through 
their churches on mission trips.  Pray that God will 
use them greatly And give them a desire to take what 
they learned on the field and bring it home to use 
where they live!  I also pray each year that from 
these experiences God will raise up future fulltime 
church leaders and missionaries.   
 
Thank you Association  this past year for your pray-
ers, financial support, and the wonderful food!  We 
could not have made it without your obedience to 
God in serving BCM!  This is the greatest Associa-
tion around!! 

 
 

Penny 

 
 

Baptist Collegiate Ministries 
Club Advisor 
Penny Chesnut 
ABAC 595 

2802 Moore Highway 
Tifton, GA 31793-2601 
(229) 382-8708 



MELL BAPTIST ASSOCIATION PRAYER UPDATE 

Volume 2, Number 5, June 2018 

 

Urgent Prayer 

1. Pray for a spirit of prayer to sweep through our churches that would usher in true repentance and revival.  

 

Local  
 1.  Pray for our Purpose to become a reality: "Mell Baptist Association exits to encourage churches, strengthen churches, and                               
       partner with churches to reach people with the Gospel of Jesus Christ. " 
 2.  We are praying for our churches and pastors per an alphabetical list of churches. Pray this time for CrossView Baptist Church  

(Greg Love, pastor), Eastside Baptist Church (Keith Norris, pastor), and Eldorado Baptist Church (Bobby Christmas, regular 
supply). 

 3.  Pray for the churches without pastors: Brookfield, Eldorado, Mt. Zion, New Bethel, New River, Oak Grove, Pine Grove, and 
Victory. 

 4.  Pray for our city and county officials in Tift, Cook, and Berrien Counties. 

 5.  Pray for our schools, colleges, boards of education, superintendents, principals, teachers, and students.  

 6.  Pray for the lost in your family and your circle of influence (work, school, recreation, neighborhood, etc.). 

 7.  Pray for unity in the body of Christ in our association and surrounding area. 

 8.  Pray for the monthly meetings of the Encouraging/Strengthening Team, Evangelism/Missions Team, and Administrative Team.  

 9.  Pray for the Mell Baptist Association staff (Tom Hocutt and Charlene Fogarty). 

10. Pray for the Baptist Campus Ministry at ABAC and Penny Chesnut as she leads. 

11. Pray for the monthly THRIVE Roundtables that God would equip those attending to move their churches toward being more  
       healthy. 
 

State 
1.  Pray for our state government officials. 

2.  Pray for the Georgia Baptist Mission Board: its Executive Director (Robert White), its ministries, and other State Missionaries. 

3.  Pray for the Search Team seeking a new Executive Director for the GBMB. 

 

Nation 

1.  Pray for our national government leaders. 

2.  Pray for the North American Mission Board, its president (Kevin Ezell), staff, and its missionaries. 

3.  Pray for the Southern Baptist Convention: the Acting CEO of the Executive Committee and Steve Gaines, SBC President. 

4.  Pray for the Annual Meeting of the SBC in Dallas June 12-13 and the related meetings. 

5.  Pray for the revival of God's people and the spiritual awakening of our nation and the world. 

6.  Pray for the protection and support of our law enforcement, fire fighters, and EMS personnel. 
 
World 

1.  Pray for the International Mission Board--its president (David Platt), staff, and missionaries. 
2.  Pray for the 1.6 billion Muslims of the world that they would come to an understanding of who Jesus Christ is.  

3.  Pray for the Gospel of Christ to be shared to the unreached people groups in the world. 

4.  Pray for the protection of Israel, wisdom for Israel as they deal with their enemies, and for the peace of Jerusalem.  

5.  Pray for protection for our armed forces in Afghanistan, Iraq, Syria, and around the globe. 

6.  Pray that the people of Afghanistan, Iraq, Syria, and North Korea would have stable governments and that they would have an 
opportunity to hear the Gospel and respond. 

7.   Pray for the persecuted Christians of the world. 

 
ANSWERS TO PRAYER 
Praise the Lord for the seventy-five from nine churches who attended the Mell Senior Adult Luncheon at Mt. Zion BC. 


